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  This Form 314 application seeks FCC consent to assign the recently granted 
construction permit for a new Myrtle Beach, South Carolina, television station (BPCT-
19960920WV) from LibCo, Inc., a subsidiary of The Liberty Corporation (“Liberty”), to 
Raycom National, Inc. (“Raycom National”).  As reflected in Exhibit 11, Raycom National is a 
wholly-owned direct subsidiary of Raycom Media, Inc. (“Raycom”).  Pursuant to an Agreement 
and Plan of Merger dated as of August 25, 2005 (“Merger Agreement”), applications were filed 
with the FCC on September 9, 2005, for consent to the transfer of control of the stations under 
the control of Liberty (through its subsidiaries LibCo, Inc. and CivCo, Inc.) to Raycom (BTCCT-
20050909ADC, et al.).1    

  When the Merger Agreement was executed and the transfer of control 
applications filed, the Myrtle Beach construction permit had not yet been granted by the FCC but 
remained subject to a pending application.  Accordingly, the Myrtle Beach permit is not covered 
by the pending transfer of control applications.  Schedule 4.16 to the Merger Agreement provides 
in pertinent part that if the subject construction permit is granted prior to closing of the merger, 
the parties will file an application on FCC Form 314 for consent to assign the permit to Raycom.  
The assignment would be consummated immediately prior to, or concurrently with, 
consummation of the transfer of control of Liberty and its licensee subsidiaries as contemplated 
by the Merger Agreement.  No separate consideration is allocated to the Myrtle Beach 
construction permit.  The portion of Schedule 4.16 to the Merger Agreement that relates to 
assignment of the permit is being filed in connection with Assignor’s Exhibit 4 to the instant 
application.  The Merger Agreement is on file as part of the above-referenced transfer of control 
applications. 

 

 

 

 

 

                                              
1  Neither the Liberty stations being acquired by Raycom nor the existing stations owned by 
Raycom, or in which it has an attributable interest (see Exhibit 13) are located in the Myrtle 
Beach-Florence, South Carolina DMA.  Thus, the proposed assignment of the Myrtle Beach 
permit complies with the multiple ownership rules.   
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